LETTER TO GREAT HOLLAND RESIDENTS      MARCH 2010
Dear Neighbour,
You will find the minutes of our last Meeting at the Orchard Tea Rooms, elsewhere in this edition. I think that everyone regarded the change of venue as a success and hopefully, we will be able return there at least once a year.

Please note that we will be back at the Village Hall for the Annual General Meeting on the 15th of May. The AGM will be at 5pm. and will be followed by a Beetle Drive as a social event for young and old in the Village. 
Sandra Mooney is organizing the event and full details will be found on another page in this edition. Please come along and have fun! The Association is keen to encourage the social life of the village and you support is necessary.
As reported at  the meeting Alan Large, Robert Bucke and I met two officers from Essex CC Highways to walk the length of Little Clacton Road on Tuesday 16th March.PCSO Paul Brassey was there as were Eddie Forrest and Sarah Parlour, both as residents of Little Clacton Road.
Detailed discussions took place, the point being put vigorously on behalf of residents that traffic needed to be physically slowed down. Various alternatives were put to the officers and they have gone away to consider what can be done.

Inevitably there are constraints on public spending and one of the many things that will have to be done is to justify the cost in terms of accident prevention. So far Essex CC have reports of only 3 accidents involving personal injury over the last 5 years. Essex Police have details of more accidents than that although most not involving personal injury. Paul Brassey is going to go over his records for the last 4/5 years to see what he can establish.

If anyone has any factual (as opposed to anecdotal) evidence of accidents in Little Clacton Road in the last 5 years, backed up by paperwork and/or photographs can GHRA please borrow them? Any and all paperwork should please be sent to me at Wood Hall Church Lane.
The routine matters that I mentioned in my letter of January have been dealt with in the minutes of the meeting.

However I felt I could not let matters pass without copying two e-mail sent by Essex CC to our Town Mayor Robert Bucke regarding the missing bus service,

“Dear Councillor Bucke,        21st. December 2009
 
I have now had the opportunity to speak with the Engineer responsible for this scheme from the East Area Office Highways and Transportation Team.  He has confirmed that the scheme required a full road closure to carry out the required surfacing works safely and that arrangements were made through Essex County Council’s Passenger Transport Team with the bus operators for additional Bus services to be run for the duration of the closure. This was at cost to Essex County Council from the scheme budget with the understanding this was to serve Great Holland village.  
 
I have requested an update from Essex County Council’s Passenger Transport Team advising of the reasons why the service was not operational from the bus operator when it had paid for as an additional service over and above the regular service provided.
 
I will be in touch again shortly with further information in this regard.”
 
“Dear Cllr Bucke,            5th. March 2010
 
Thank you for your email regarding the loss of bus services to Great Holland as a result of a road closure in December 2009. As per the email from Jane Gardiner, my understanding is that the closure of the B1032 between the Holland on Sea roundabout and Kirby Cross was undertaken to allow road works and that the partial opening was not practical given the engineering and safety constraints involved.  
 
You asked two questions:
 
1. Why was no replacement service supplied for Great Holland as it was for the rest of the route?
2. Why were the residents of Great Holland not informed of the changes to the service?
 
In response, I have looked into the matter carefully and have the following answers:
 
1. Why was Great Holland not served?
 
The closure of the road affected a number of bus services that use it, including the 7,7x and 8 that provide the service between             Clacton on Sea, Holland on Sea, Great Holland and Frinton. These are all commercial bus services run by First Essex Buses and except for the later evening services, which are not under contract to the County Council. 
 
Negotiations were undertaken with First Essex Buses over replacement services. They proposed a revised set of services which would maintain the connection between Frinton & Clacton by running the 7/7x/8 to Clacton via a longer route, while keeping the Holland on Sea/Clacton connection by running extra journeys on services 5/6. The extra time & resources needed cost the County Council £560.00 per day.
 
This left Great Holland without a service on these days. The County Council did consider making use of 7/7x/8 service, running down Kirby Road and turning round to return to Kirby Cross.  However, this could not be done within the existing resources and would have required additional funding. In addition, First raised concerns over the safety and practicality of turning manoeuvres in the village itself.  
 
It was therefore reluctantly concluded that Great Holland could not be served through the period of the road closures.
 
2. Why were the residents of Great Holland not informed of the closures?    
 
As noted above, the services involved are run commercially by First Essex Buses. As you will appreciate, changes are made to commercial bus services across the County day to day and it is not practical for the County to inform, all residents of the changes. We therefore have a general policy of leaving notification of commercial services changes to commercial operators, who are responsible for them, while we let the public know about changes to our contracted services, through the various forae that you outline in your email. In this case as a change to a commercial service, it was expected that the operator would make the necessary notifications. 
 
However, it is clear that in this case the bus operator was not able to inform all the residents of Great Holland in time and that, given that the closure was the result of the County Council’s need to undertake road repairs, it would have been preferable for the County Council to take action to let local people know through the usual channels. I have therefore asked our Passenger Transport Section to ensure that in similar situations in future, as much information as possible is sent to the local people affected by the closure, where the period of notice allows.  
 
I hope that the above answers your questions on this matter.”
Further comment by me would seem superfluous. I look forward to seeing as many as possible at AGM and the Beetle Drive afterwards,

JOHN POULTEN

CHAIRMAN

 
